
Greene County Commission Briefing  

Commission Office 

1443 N. Robberson, 10th Floor 

May 09, 2019 

9:30 a.m. 

 

Attendees: Bob Dixon, Harold Bengsch, John Russell, Chris Coulter, Kevin Barnes, Mailyn 

Jeffries, Amanda Corcoran, Kami Johnson, Major Royce Denny, Captain David Johnson, Rick 

Artman, Donna Barton, Tim Connell, Debra Leach and Megan Applegate.  

 

Resource Management Director Kevin Barnes provided Commission with updates on various 

cases that are open. Case updates included: Frantz, Booth, Pruitt and Hood properties. Barnes 

informed Commission that in the near future they would be provided a contract to sign from 

Hamlin Baptist Church it will be in regards to a piece of property located near the church that the 

county had agreed to sell.  NIMS agreement is fully executed. Barnes and his staff will be 

meeting with the city to discuss properties that do not have sewer. Resource Management has 

posted the permit technician job. Tim Davis will be attending a conference in DC. USDA state 

director will be meeting with staff soon.  

Major Royce Denny provided the Commission with a jail update. Population 837, 125 inmates 

housed out of county.  

County Administrator Chris Coulter informed Commission at next week’s briefing the 

Commission will be presented with a letter for support for City Utilities. Coulter reminded the 

Commission about a P&Z meeting with the city of Ash Grove. Natalie Gomez the new 

Supervisor for Pre-Trial Services will start June 3rd. 05/10 a panel will begin conducting the 

Purchasing Director Interviews, panel will choose top 3 and Commission will make the final 

decision.  

PIO Donna Barton is working on the Rotunda Newsletter. Commissioner Harold Bengsch 

thanked Barton for her tremendous efforts on facebook and informed the other Commissioners 

that while at a meeting recently he received compliments from a City Council member who was 

very impressed by the content Barton has been publishing. Barton thanked Major Denny for a 

helping her with a story about the Sheriff’s Posse that will be published in the next Rotunda.  

Tim Connell and Debra Leach with Connell Insurance provided Commission with an update. 

Leach would like a meeting set up with Commission to discuss goals and options. Discussion 

among the Commission, Connell and Leach ensued some options that should be discussed 

which included a possible date change for benefits to start. Connell and Leach will contact MPR 

to discuss the date change and will be reaching out to the Commission to set up a meeting.  

 

With no other business the meeting was adjourned.  


